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It’s been a wonderful start for the golf & tennis Friends of Hall Grove Saturday Golf and 
Tennis Club. It’s so nice seeing our new budding stars from Reception dragging their parents 
across the fields at Hall Grove for their golf & tennis lessons. Welcome back to our returning 
stars! We have been lucky with the weather this month. 
 
A huge welcome to Megan and Tim from Jet Tennis/Bagshot Tennis Club, they have got to 
know our children very quickly, thank-you. And welcome back to Harry and Sam from the 
Berkshire Golf Club.  
 
Our coaches are nominating best player and most improved players of the month, and 
Harriet and Charlie are nominating best-behaved players of the month. Well done to all the 
nominations! 
 
SAVE THE DATE: We are hosting a golf tournament (open to all children at Hall Grove) 

on Saturday 7th November from 1.00pm; entry forms and details will follow shortly. 
 

 
I would like to start by welcoming everyone to the FOHG Golf Blog. A special thank 
you to Sheila Long and Fiona Coleman for all their effort behind the scenes and for 
introducing so many new faces to me and Sam this term. A big thank you must also 
be said to the parents who commit themselves to getting up early every Saturday be 
it wind or rain, we appreciate you being there. I’m sure in time all these early 
mornings will be forgotten once you witness all the progress and enjoyment your 
child will experience from golf. Each month you will receive a short message from me 
awarding two individuals whom Sam and I think deserve a special mention. The 
awards will be based on the ‘Best’ and ‘Most improved’ players of the month. 
 
Lastly I would like to share this quote from Jack Nicklaus. 
 

“A kid grows up much faster playing golf. Golf teaches you how to behave”. 
 
 
Happy golfing 
Harry & Sam 
 
 



 

 
 
Jet tennis is thrilled to be delivering the Hall Grove tennis programme on Saturdays. Thank-
you to both Sheila and Fiona for giving such a warm welcome to me and Tim. The tennis 
sessions are thriving and it has been great to meet so many new faces, it’s always a joy 
developing potential stars for the future. Each month we will be giving a special mention to 
two players in each group. 
 
Congratulations to this month’s winners!! 
Megan & Tim 
 
 
 

 

Golf & Tennis Experience (R/Y1) 

Player of the month:  
 Golf Tennis 
Date September Luca Smith Dylan Quinlivan 

Most improved player of the month: 
 Golf Tennis 
Date September Matthais Kaiser Archie Livingstone 

Best behaved player of the month                
 Golf Tennis 
Date September Cecillia Sheppard Luca Smith 
 
 

Golf & Tennis Starter (Y2/3) 

Best player of the month:  
 Golf Tennis 
Date September Douglas Barr Zac Symons 

Most improved player of the month: 
 Golf Tennis 
Date September Ewan Stacey Morgan Brown 

Best behaved player of the month: 
 Golf Tennis 
Date September Devan Sawhrey Morgan Brown 
 
 
 
 



Golf Step Up (Y4) 

:  
Date September Best Player: Alex McKinnen Most improved: Sunheri 

Gadhoke 

Best behaved player of the month:     Katie Coleman         
 

Tennis Step Up (Y4) 

 
Date September Best player: Amelie Smith Most improved: Rory Coleman 

Best behaved player of the month:   Katie Coleman                        
 
 

 
 
If you have second hand clubs/tennis clubs from earlier years that you would like to sell, 
please let us know, we can advertise them here for you in next month’s newsletter. 
 
Second hand Golf clubs to buy: 
 
 
Second hand tennis rackets to buy: 
 
 
Brand new golf clubs and bags available from The Berkshire Golf Club, Swinley Road, Ascot. 
SL5 8AY. Tel 01344 622351 ask for Harry, Sam or Alex.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Contact details for FOHG Tennis and Golf 
FOHGtennisgolf@gmail.co.uk 
 


